ECKO Committee Meeting 
Wednesday 25th November 2020
Present: 
Ross Lilley (RL) (Chair), Alan Partridge (AP) (Treasurer), John McLuckie (JM) 

(Secretary), Jan Kersel (JK), Andy Dale (AD), Diane Mailer (DM), Andrea Lines (AL)
Apologies:   Susannah MacMillan, Logan Mailer
	Item
	Detail
	Outcome
	Action

	1
	Welcome
	· Ross welcomed everybody to the Zoom meeting
	    

	2
	Minutes from last meeting
	· AP requested amendment of junior club fees from £3 to £2.

· Minutes were agreed.
	JM

	3
	Matters arising
	· RL has been working with Jim Mailer on a new club equipment shed.  Estimated cost is £2k and Jim will provide a quote. Funding to be explored by RL (Taynuilt Community Council) and JK (other funding sources).  AP will be happy for the club to spend £1k if £1k can be raised from other sources.
· Remaining matters arising will be covered by the agenda.
	RL/JK


	4
	Sutherland’s Grove update
	· AD reported that there was still some planning to be completed and this would be done on 26/11.

· AP reported a total of 45 entries for the Sutherland’s Grove event.
· Bill Kersel will again manage the start helped by AL and Liz Cottier, with others allocated to helping with control collection and AP at download. 
· JK outlined the plan to have 2 people at the start box to ensure social distancing is maintained with Bill overseeing the colour-coded map boxes.
· AD concerned about multiple helpers and it was agreed that risk would be minimised if AD collected controls.

· AL asked if newish members could request help before they start. JK said that clubs aren’t encouraging new members at the moment at AP reported very few new members had signed up for the event.

· AD said course lengths were to be finalised and it was agreed that a Blue course would be added.  A separate forestry risk assessment was not required.

· JK said both the Covid-19 and normal event risk assessments were completed and available on Dropbox.

· JK to drop off kites and stakes in AD’s greenhouse.  RL to ask Julie to drop off table with AD.

· AP has already started creating the SI timing file.

· AD to add courses to Dropbox


	AD
AD

JK

RL/JW

AD


	5
	Club Development Officer Update
	· The first meeting of the CDO Steering Group will take place on 30/11 by Zoom.

· JK to email Club Development Plan to the committee and will also make sure it is available on Dropbox.

· RL suggested committee members looked at the 4-year development plan and 6-monthly targets for the club.

· RL highlighted that the next 6-12 months will focus on working with local schools as well as coaching and increasing membership.

· JK said that ROMPs and MapRuns have continued to prove popular, with ROMPs now being recorded.  Around 18 people have already accessed the Sutherland’s Grove ROMP with maps available from the EckO website, AD and Outside Edge.
· Finlo Cottier has been doing the planning workshops and is happy to plan Orange and Yellow courses for Dunstaffnage in January, with RL to control.

· RL agreed to arrange a score course in January.

· RL added that Max and Stacey Holloway are also keen to get involved.
	JK

All

Finlo Cottier/RL

RL

	6
	COVID-19 Officer Update
	· AL said that no further Covid-19 related information had been received from SOA.
· AL recommended that participants should be asked to carry a mask at future events. This will be added to event information.

· AL said that she will check the position regarding resuscitation with SOA.

· Agreed that there should be a kite marking the event base should any participants return.

· RL added that those attending events should not be afraid to point out where people are too close.
	JK

AL

	7
	Treasurer Update
	· AP reported that the levy had been paid to SOA following the Ganavan event and felt that more would be made from the Sutherland’s Grove event.

· AP said the club finances were good but would be better if spring/summer events had been possible.

· Current finances take account of CDO and SportScotland contributions.

· RL added that the postponed EckO SOL may not run at this stage.
	

	8
	Membership Update
	· AP reported club 99 members with around one third having renewed for 2021.

· JM had received an email regarding membership and RL confirmed that office bearers can access the membership list.

· AP said that the CDO should also be able to access the membership list.  AP to inform SOA and BOF that the membership link has been shared with the CDO.
	AP

	9
	Mapping Update
	· AD suggested arranging club trips in the new year to potential new areas for mapping.

· RL highlighted nice open woodland near Dalavich but with limited topographical interest.
· RL suggested marking potential new areas against given criteria, such as parking.

· AD to mark names against potential new areas and will spread the load.
	AD

	10
	Club Clothing Update
	· AL queried the sizing charts circulated by DM and RL said the sizing charts may not suit some individual requirements.

· DM to contact Bryzos Sport for more clarification on sizing.

· JK reported 8 orders for jackets and 6 for tops already and highlighted the early closing date for orders to ensure turnaround before the trading uncertainty in the new year.

· JK has also looked at hoodies and beanies from Zippy but the company is on a 2-month festive break.
	DM



	11
	Live Argyll Grant Funding
	· JK outlined that the funding requires innovative and dynamic projects with up to £1k available.
· AL suggested looking at the funding requirements to support the 4-year plan.

· JK suggested revisiting the introductory courses to support teachers as they haven’t had much opportunity to put their initial skills into practice.  The focus would be on primary schools initially, with high schools in phase 2, followed by coaching days for children and the marking of World Orienteering Week with schools.

· AL said that including health and activities for children ties in with the club development plan.

· Given the funding deadline of 6/12, RL suggested bidding into a future funding round.

· JK said that school grounds’ maps haven’t been updated since they were produced except Achaleven Primary which was updated by Stirling Surveys.  Oban High School is not currently mapped.

· RL suggested applying for funding to create a map of Oban High School, which has obvious links to tangible outcomes.

· AP agreed to help JK with the application.
	AP/JK

	12
	Orienteering Foundation Funding
	· JM highlighted email correspondence from Roger Scrutton.
· RL thought that the MacMillans competing at international level may qualify for this funding but felt that Roger would have already considered this.
	

	13
	Tralee December Update
	· JM said that the map extension was almost complete and that the Green and Orange ROMP courses for December would be ready for the beginning of the month.  Plans were on track with JK’s help for the event on 20/12.
· RL added that MapRun courses in each area can leave a good legacy for those who have complete ROMP or event courses.
· JK has completed a MapRun for Sutherland’s Grove with another longer MapRun in mind, and also intends to create one for Tralee.  Dave Bleazard has requested a longer MapRun for Oban.
	JM
JK

	14
	AOB
	Condes
· AP highlighted the availability and ease of use of Condes version 10. Committee agreed to proceed with one-off cost of £252 to upgrade the Condes software.  AP to progress with upgrade.
OCAD
· AP highlighted that OCAD is moving to a subscription model.  EckO’s OCAD software is 6 years old with a team subscription rotating round club members.  Upgrading from OCAD 10 would cost £252 per year
· AP added that OCAD 10 does not allow LiDAR processing and some other features.

· AD said that within a short period, OpenOrienteering Mapper will be able to do everything that we need and that OCAD will be usable until then.
Meeting closed at 21:00
	AP
DM

	15
	DONM
	Next Committee Meeting  

Date: Wednesday 06/01/21  

Time:  7:30   

Venue: Via Zoom
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